
February 13, 2023  

Kansas House Insurance & Pension Committee 
219-N  
 
Dear Chairman & Members of the Insurance and Pensions Committee,    

 

I am submitting testimony in strong support of HB2325.   New Birth Company Maternity 

Center is a licensed and nationally accredited birth center providing natural childbirth 

services to KanCare Mothers in Overland Park.  

 

HB2325 is the result of two years of diligent work with the Healthcare Stabilization Fund. 

The Senate companion bill SB399 passed 40-0 in 2022.  KMS noted the Maternity Center’s 

inclusion consistent with the existing corporate practice of medicine statute.  This bill is not 

a mandate.  It allows the other birth centers to operate exactly as they have been operating.  

 

Without passing this technical fix, New Birth Company cannot meet KanCare Managed Care 

Malpractice requirements.  Last year we were only able to access facility malpractice 

through a last-minute budget reviso that expires June 30, 2023.  HB2325 provides vital 

access to a birth affirming facility service for KanCare Members and Kansas families.  

 

Please support the swift passage of HB2325.  

 

Sincerely,  

Kendra Wyatt, Chief Executive Officer  
New Birth Company 
9209 West 110th ST #36 
Overland Park, Kansas 66210 
(m) 816-210-8964 
 
 
 
*The term “Maternity Centers” has been used to reflect Kansas statute where as “Birth Centers” is 

more commonly used in public and healthcare settings. Birth Centers are recognized as a primary 

American Level of Maternity Care and is a CMS federally mandated Medicaid service.  



 

 

 

After the closure of the badly needed Kansas City Kansas maternity center on July 1, 2021, 

we provided testimony at the Bob Bethel Oversight Committee that professional facility 

malpractice coverage is required by KanCare and Commercial Healthcare Insurance 

companies. Lack of access to affordable professional malpractice is a barrier to providing 

high value and affordable healthcare services for Kansas families and taxpayers.  HB2325 

provides access via the Healthcare Stabilization Fund to the required minimum coverage of 

facility malpractice.  

 


